AMERICA'S LARGEST SOUR

TAX INCENTIVES FOR HYDROPOWER AND MARINE ENERGY

Support legislation that provides a
long-term extension of the tax credits

MAKING THE CASE FOR TAX INCENTIVES

Expanding hydropower production and manufacturing in the United States is among NHA's
priorities. The U.S. has long used targeted tax incentives to leverage investment and innovation in
the energy sector. This is true for fossil and renewable resources alike. Hundreds of thousands of
jobs and billions of dollars in private investment across the industries - not to mention gigawatts of
affordable, reliable, and renewable power - have been driven by tax policies.

The tax production and investment tax credits (PTC and ITC) for hydropower and marine energy
expired in 2017, while the credits for other renewable resources, such as wind and solar - industries
with which hydropower directly competes - enjoyed years of certainty with a long-term extension.
This treatment has put hydropower and marine energy development at a severe competitive
economic disadvantage in the market for new renewable electricity generation, particularly for
investors seeking clarity and certainty.

Certainty in tax policy is needed to accommodate the longer development lead times for projects
in the hydropower sector. Also, new facilities, in particular, are often highly capital intensive and tax
credits are an important tool for attracting tax equity capital investment.



A CALLTO ACTION

NHA supports a long-term extension of the production and investment tax credits for
hydropower and marine energy projects.

Under current policy, Congress is picking winners and losers in the renewable energy sector. With
the enactment of the FY 2016 Omnibus Appropriations bill, Congress adopted a five-year extension
of the tax credits for both wind and solar. In the Bipartisan Budget Act of 2018, Congress once again
acted to provide long-term certainty for the other Section 48 renewable energy technologies - fuel
cells, combined heat and power, small wind, and geothermal. Yet, the budget bill included only a
one-year retroactive extension of the hydropower and marine energy tax credits through 2017,
which provided no certainty for project developers seeking to finance their projects.

Investment in hydropower is an investment in a critical piece of our nation’s infrastructure. At a

time when the country is seeking ways to increase the deployment of clean energy resources and

to strengthen grid reliability and resiliency, why allow tax policy to disadvantage a premier flexible,
renewable, baseload technology like hydropower? This fundamentally misses hydropower’s role, and
the benefits it brings, to our nation’s electricity mix.

Hydropower has significant new growth potential. For example, only 3 percent of the nation’s
existing dams have power generating facilities. There are also re-investment opportunities at
existing hydropower projects to add capacity or increase efficiency. However, inaction on the
policies to support the industry make it more difficult to bring new hydropower generation online
and create the good-paying jobs and local economic opportunities that come with it.

NHA strongly urges immediate action on the incentives that have played a critical role in increasing
our industry’s contribution to our national energy portfolio.
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